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District D was short 2 Area Directors this year. There were 2 Area Directors Keith Tondro and Karen 

Bradakis who fulfilled their roles very well along with assisting with the Area contest and Division 

contest.  

Division D did lose one club this year Key Club disbanded. USANA and WGU clubs have both struggled in 

keeping members, however both clubs have reached out to leadership to get assistance in how to 

increase their membership and retain members. USANA met with District Directors Annette Krause and 

Trevor Nelson. I met with WGU discussing ways to advertise for members within their organization. It 

sounds like they are competing with other work organizations for membership. They will be staying in 

touch about their progress. 

Division D has 15 paid clubs and no Distinguished clubs this year. Club visits were not as easy to 

complete being down 2 Area Directors, however I want to reiterate the great job the 2 Area Directors I 

did have. They both pitched in where they were able to. Keith did very good in helping in the Area 

contest by timing and Chief judge for Division Contest. Karen also did very good by vote counting in the 

Area contest and helping in the Division contest.  

 

 


